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Dear :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted was insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

10 May 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Navy Personnel 

Command memorandum 1000 Ser PERS-43/125 of 11 April 2022; a copy of which was 

previously provided to you for comment.  

 

On 24 May 1996, you signed an Officer Appointment Acceptance and Oath of Office 

(NAVCRUIT 1000/20) in the U.S. Navy as an Ensign with a grade date of 24 May 1996 and a 

designator code of 1390 (An Unrestricted Line Officer who is in training for duty involving 

flying as a pilot).  You were assigned to as the Executive Officer in November 2011.  

In March 2013, you were assigned as the Commanding Officer until you transferred in June 

2014. 

 

On 19 August 2015, you notified BUPERS-3/BUPERS-313 that, “Here is my signed contract.  If 

it’s not too late to add it to the herd, then that would be great.  If it is too late, let me know what 

else you need from me to go it alone.  If you just want to wad it up and throw it in my face, I 

understand and that’s fine too.  If anyone asks why I was not included with the others, feel free 

to tell them the truth which is: I was waiting to be selected for Major Program Manager (MPM) 

eligible signing up for the added commitment, which is consistent with the attached email from 

last December.”  

 








